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pleasing the significant progress made after the 
collaboration ended with the various activities of the 
Centre such as the introduction of courses for the 
advancement of teaching and reading in Nigeria, by 
collaborating with Faculty of Education to train teachers 
handling early grade reading at postgraduate level and the 
short-term certificate courses” he said.

The Vice Chancellor acknowledged the support of USAID 
for always supporting the conferences and commended the 
Universal Basic Education Commission for being a 
supportive stakeholder and committed in improving early 
grade reading in Nigeria.

In her remark, the Director of the Centre, Professor Talatu 
Musa Garba said as part of its mandate, the Centre had 
instituted the annual conference in 2019 to provide a 
platform for teachers and other educationists to share ideas 
on the best practices for the promotion of teaching  reading 
in Nigeria.

She said the Centre focuses its attention on supporting 
teachers to revive the reading culture amongst students, 
poster literacy and academic achievements through its 
postgraduate diploma programme, a collaboration with the 
Faculty of Education, BUK.

igeria Centre for Reading, Research and NDevelopment (NCRRD), Bayero University, 
thKano organized its 4  national conference on 

Children's Books and the Teaching of Early Grade Reading 
in Nigeria.

Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, who 
thdeclared the conference open on Wednesday, 4  October, 

2023 at Dangote Business School, said the successes 
recorded during the previous conferences were inspiring, 
with hundreds of participants attending from all parts of the 
country and beyond. He said this year's conference is 
equally encouraging despite current economic challenges 
globally and Nigeria in particular.

The Vice Chancellor, who was represented by the Deputy 
Vice Chancellor, Management Services, Professor 
Mahmoud Umar Sani, stated that the establishment of the 
Centre was made possible by the United States Agency for 
International Development (USAID) in 2017 through a 
collaboration with Learning Systems Institute (LIS), 
Florida State  University, Tallahasee and Bayero 
University, Kano.

He said the collaboration ended in June 2020 and the 
Centre is now fully under the University. “It is quite 

By Nura Garba

th
NCRRD Holds 4  National 

Conference on Children's 
Books and the Teaching of 

Early Grade Reading 
in Nigeria

DVC Management Services, Prof. Mahmoud Umar Sani (4th right), 
Director NCRRD, Prof. Talatu Garba (3rd left) and other 
dignitaries displaying journal launched by the NCRRD



Bayero University, Kano Official Bulletin 

2
 

Vol. XLII No. 61 Bulletin Friday, 6th October, 2023

country has 93% of enrolment.

She advocated the need for the embracement of digital 
tools that will aid reading and learning among the pupils. 
She noted that the use of multi-media instructional 
approaches such as the application of games in teaching 
and learning and use of interactive e-books would 
significantly help students better.

The Vice Chancellor of Kaduna State University, Professor 
Abdullahi Ibrahim Musa, who presented a lead paper on 
Rethinking Digital Tools in Nigeria: A Philosophical 
Inquiry on Reading, said one of the great problems in 
education system in Nigeria is one-sized fit education 
curriculum without taking into cognizance the individual 
differences. He said Nigeria must use individualized or 
active learning system to thrive.

He advocated the need for policy makers to enforce the use 
of technological tools in the design of education curricula 
to make life easier for teaching and learning in schools.

Prof Garba noted that as a research-based Centre, the 
NCRRD has a number of ongoing collaborative researches 
with other experts, adding that the constitution of the 
fellows of the centre includes language educators with 
backgrounds in English, Hausa and Arabic.

“Therefore, we welcome more partnerships and research 
collaborations, so that together we shall promote the 
teaching of early grade reading in Nigeria,” she said.

Presenting a keynote address titled: The Earlier the Better, 
Literacy and Transformative Impacts of Pedagogical 
Innovations and Research, Professor Graceful Onovughe 
Ofodu from Ekiti State University, said much needs to be 
done in Nigeria in terms of promoting reading culture. She 
said the earlier this is done the better, calling for the policy 
makers to provide an enabling environment  especially at 
early grade literacy.

According to her, research has shown that the literacy level 
of Finland is amongst the highest globally with 50% of 
children before school that can read and write and that the 

and youth.  She provided technical guidance on the design, 
implementation, and evaluation of reading, literacy, and 
numeracy programs in more than 40 countries, and was 
instrumental in shaping USAID's focus on learning 
outcomes, particularly in early grade reading.  Rebecca 
worked tirelessly to ensure that children and youth have 
equal access to education opportunities, including girls, 
children and youth with disabilities, and other 
marginalized groups.  She was a mentor, colleague, and 
friend who supported the professional development of 

countless education professionals around the globe 
including the professionals at this center.  The passion she 
brought to each team she worked with reflected not only 
her technical expertise, but also her deep understanding of 
and love for the countries they represented.  Rebecca's 
dedication to education and energy for her work were 
legendary and her impact on the global education sector is 
monumental.”  

The resource room has a modest collection of books and e-
resources with Umar Ali Haruna as the Chief Librarian.

Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas on 
th

Wednesday, 4  October, 2023 commissioned a resource 
room named after Rebecca Rhodes at the Nigeria Centre 
for Reading, Research and Development (NCRRD).

The Vice Chancellor acknowledged the contributions of 
the pioneer Director, Professor Ismaila Tsiga for initiating 
the idea of establishing the centre which he discussed with  
him when he was a Deputy Vice Chancellor. He said the 
university pushed the idea and established the centre in 
collaboration with Florida State University.

The Vice Chancellor noted that the contributions of 
Rebecca Rhodes in the establishment of the centre. 
He charged the Centre to work assiduously to make 
the resource room known all over the country. The 
Vice Chancellor added that the University 
Management would continue to support the Centre to 
promote reading and research development in the 
country.
While acknowledging the immense contributions of 
the pioneer staff of the Centre, Prof Tsiga, Prof Talatu 
Garba and Professor Kiyawa, he noted that the 
contributions of Rebecca Rhodes for her immense 
contributions towards the establishment of the centre 
is commendable.

A tribute of Rebecca Rhodes written by Jana 
Wooden, USAID/Nigeria Education Office Director 
and read at the commissioning ceremony said 
“Today, we are happy to join you in commissioning this 
resource room named after our beloved Rebecca Rhodes, a 
former Senior Education Specialist at USAID in 
Washington, DC.   It is obvious that everyone here has a 
passion for education and high hopes for the future in 
Nigeria.  We agree that this Reading and Research Center 
plays a critical role in ushering in generations of Nigerian 
children with stronger reading skills. 

Before her demise in 2022, Rebecca was an outspoken 
champion for improving foundational learning for children 

VC Commissions Rebecca Rhodes Resource Room at NCRRD
By Nura Garba

Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas (right) commissioning the Rebecca Rhodes 
Resource Room at NCRRD
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transcended beyond the usual official engagement, Prof 
Abbas wished him more vigorous health so that he will 
continue to do more for the university and the education 
system.

In his remarks, the Head of the Department, Dr. Aminu 
Bala Danyaro said that the Department and its staff 
collectively felt the need to organize that warm reception 
out of recognition of the celebrant's immense 
contributions to the Nigerian education system. He then 
used the occasion to applaud him for his great decision to 
return to University particularly the Department as they 
were eager to tap from his wealth of experience and 
wisdom. 

Earlier, the chairman of the occasion, Prof. Mustapha 
Muhammad expressed delight on the return of the greatest 
icon and a model to the Department in particular and the 
University system as a whole. While emphasizing the 
positive qualities of the celebrant, he described him as 
generous, saying, 'he does everything for everyone'. 

As testament to honoree's life touching impact, some 
senior members of the Department were not left out in the 
praise galore as they took turn in showering praises on 
Prof Rasheed for being a great father, mentor, and 
someone who had shown a keen interest in their personal 
growth and progress. Those who spoke at the event were 
the DVC Management Services, Prof. Mahmoud Umar 
Sani, Prof. Ismail Tsiga, Prof. Said Babura Ahmad, Prof 
Ibrahim Bello Kano, Prof. Mustapha Ahmad Isah, and Dr. 
Sani Said Ibrahim.

Reacting, the honoree, Prof. Abubakar Adamu Rasheed 
expressed his happiness for the warm reception he 
received, saying that he was made to feel really welcomed 
as he had always wanted to come back to class especially 
at BUK. As he pledged his unwavering commitment and 
willingness to participate in the departmental activities 
under the headship of the HOD, he thanked everyone for 
their kind words and for organizing such an event in his 
honour. 

Highlights of the event included a touching poem entitled 
"Tribute to Prof. Rasheed" by Abubakar Maikudi 
Zukodgi and the presentation of a plaque to recognize 
Prof. Rasheed's outstanding contributions to the 
Department and the Nigerian University system.

Other dignitaries in attendance included DVC 
Academics, Prof. Sani Muhammad Gumel, Prof. Sambo, 
Prof. Aliyu Kamal, Prof. M.O. Badmus, Prof. Rabi 
Abdussalam, Prof. Amina Adamu, among many other.

There was an outpouring praise as the Department of 
English and Literary Studies, Bayero University Kano 
organized a warm homecoming reception to honour the 
immediate past Executive Secretary (ES), National 
Universities Commission (NUC) and the former Vice 
Chancellor of Bayero University, Professor Abubakar 
Adamu Rasheed.

The colourful event which was well attended by 
thdignitaries took place on Thursday 5  September, 2023 at 

the Boardroom of the Department.

Speaking, the Vice Chancellor, Prof Sagir Adamu Abbas 
said that he was deeply surprised and scared when he 
heard the news of Prof. Rasheed's resignation notice. He 
added that it takes only an extraordinary person to take 
such bold decision as some people can go the extra mile in 
order to remain in such exalted position.

Prof. Abbas added that the University was lucky to have 
Prof. Rasheed as one of its own and even luckier to have 
him heading places outside the University. 
While describing his relationship with the celebrant that 

English Dept. Organizes Grand Homecoming Reception 
for Ex. NUC Boss, Prof. Rasheed

By Salisu Inusa Ismail

VC, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas (right) presenting a souvenir to 
former ES, NUC, Prof. Abubakar Adamu Rasheed 
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Responding, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu 
Abbas, congratulated young Abdulmalik Isa for the feat and 
said the success was not for him alone but to the entire 
University. “I feel honoured and delighted for the feat 
recorded. You indeed made all of us proud.”

The Vice Chancellor announced a cash donation of N250, 000 
by the university to the winner so as to boost his morale as 
well as inspire other students. He also presented  branded 
sovenours and promised to organize a befitting reception in 
recognition of his wonderful performance.  

Professor Abbas said the university management is always 
willing to support and encourage staff and students to 
participate in any competition within and outside the country. 
He charged students to always commit themselves in the 
pursuit of their studies and never indulge in any anti social 
vices. He assured that the management of the university is 
very much committed to improving the well-being of the 
students.
Earlier, the Dean of Student Affairs, Professor Shamsuddeen 
Umar, while presenting the winner, said the candidate had 
exhibited high sense of discipline, humility and good 
character throughout the duration of the competition thus, 
earning him a special respect from the participants and the 
organizers alike.

Abdulmalik Abubakar Isa, a Level 500 Law student from 
Bayero University, Kano has emerged overall winner of the 
2023 Young Historian National Competition.

The competition which was organized by an Abuja based non-
governmental organization, Restored Heart Foundation was 
designed to make Nigerian youth to acquaint themselves with 
national and African history.

Presenting the award to the Vice Chancellor in his office on 
thWednesday, 4  October, 2023, Mr Abdulmalik said the 

competition had about 3000 entrants but were gradually 
trimmed down to only100 and subsequently reduced to 30 
with five each from geographical zones and later the best 
six. 

He said the competition had stages which include intra-
regional, inter-regional and quarter final which took place at 
the University of Calabar and Bayero University 
respectively.

The grand finale took place at Nile University, Abuja on 
stSunday, 1  October, 2023 in which he beat his opponent 

from University of Ilorin.

Following his victory, he was given a N500, 000 cash in 
addition to a one week expenses paid trip to Kenya, a plaque 
in addition to other amazing prizes from the competition 
partners as well as crowned as “The Keeper of African 
History 2023.”

The winner who is from Nasarawa Local Government in 
Kano State, is also the President of BUK Branch of the Law 
Students Association of Nigeria. He told the Vice Chancellor 
that his passion about history made him to participate in the 
competition despite being a Law student. 

He charged his fellow students to widen their horizon so as to 
be multi-disciplinarian, saying knowledge has no boundry 
and limitation.

He thanked the Vice Chancellor and management of the 
university as well as all the staff and lecturers of the Faculty of 
Law and Deanary of Student Affairs for their support and 
encouragement, without which he could not achieve the feat.

BUK's Level 500 Law Student Wins Young Historian National Competition
...Crowned “Keeper of African History 2023”

By Lamara Garba

internationally and has attended several local and internal 
conferences. His current research focuses on harnessing 
the geothermal potential of some abandoned oil wells in 

Nigerian Sector of the Chad Basin for 
sustainable power generation. Prior to 
the appointment, he was the national 
vice president of the geothermal 
association of Nigeria. 

The  AGA is an associat ion of 
geothermal professionals with the 
mission of promoting the utilization of 
geothermal resources for sustainable 
development in the context of low 

carbon, efficient and climate resilient energy systems in 
Africa and beyond. 

Professor M.K Yerima of the Geology Department, 
Faculty of Earth and Environmental Sciences, Bayero 
University, Kano has been appointed as the Vice President 
of West African Geothermal Association 
(AGA).

I n  a  l e t t e r  w i t h  r e f  n u m b e r : 
ndAGA/2023/PF/Pao, dated 2  October, 

2023 and signed by the President of the 
association, Dr. Peter A. Omenda, 
Professor Yerima's appointment took 
effect immediately. 

M.K Yerima is a Professor of Geology 
with specialization in geothermic/renewable energy. He 
has published several peer reviews papers both locally and 

Prof Yerima of Geology Dept. Appointed Vice President West Africa of African Geothermal Association 
By Nura Garba

Professor M. K. Yerima

VC presenting a plague to Abdulmalik Abubakar Isa, while DVC Academics, 
Prof M.S. Gumel (left), DVC M.S, Prof M..U.Sani (2nd right) and Dean Student 
Affairs, Prof Shamsuddeen Umar (right) also join
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been regarded as the best in Northern Nigeria.

"The University Management approved the transfer 
because of genuine concern for the young talents whose 
studies were affected by Sudan crises," he added.

The Faculty of Clinical Sciences has organised a revision 
course and placement examination for about 100 transfer 
students from Sudanese universities.

The Dean of the Faculty, Dr. Idris Mohammed, who 
disclosed this at the opening ceremony of the programme, 
noted that the exercise became imperative as part of effort 
to ensure that only qualified candidates got admitted into 
the university's medical programme. 

The students whose studies were truncated by the crisis in 
Sudan, were admitted after receiving approval from the 
Medical and Dental Council of Nigeria (MDCN).

According to him they would undergo a four-week revision 
course as a refresher for their prolonged out of school 
period. Thereafter, they will undergo examination to test 
their knowledge, skills and competencies. This will allow 
proper placement and integration into the medical school.

Dr. Mohammed explained that the approval given by the 
MDCN was in recognition of the quality which had since 

The Dean, Student Affairs expressed profound 
appreciation to the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir 
Adamu Abbas for the tremendous support towards the 
actualization of electronic voting for the Student Union 
election.

He further thanked the Vice Chancellor for the various 
initiatives geared towards the promotion and enhancement 
of the students’ welfare.

Those elected into the affairs of the students body are, 
Comrade Aliyu Abdullahi Mahmud from the Dept of 
Business Administration as President, Comrade  Naja'atu 
Muhammad from Education as Vice President; Comrade 
Hassan Zubair Baki from Environmental Management as 
General Secretary and Comrade Umar Nuruddeen from 
Microbiology as Assistant General Secretary.

Also elected into the SUG are Comrade Abdullahi Musa  
Maso from Electrical Engineering as Treasurer; Comrade 
Faruk Muhammad Sani (Accounting) Financial Secretary; 
Comrade Abdulkadir Muhammad Ahmad(Law) as Public 
Relations Officer. Others include;Comrade Balogun 
Nafisat Teniola (PHE) as Director of Sports; Comrade 
Suleiman Hassan (Sociology) Director of Social; Comrade 
Olanitram Maryam Opoye (Criminology) Director of 
Environment; Comrade Yusuf Abdullahi Sani (Petroleum 
Engineering) as Director of Sales and Comrade Musa 
Muhammad Khamis (Education) as Welfare Officer.

The new President, Comrade Aliyu Abdullahi Mahmud, 
vowed to lead with dignity and respect, saying he would 
run an open door so as to regain the glorious past of the 
students Unionism.

He promised to run an all inclusive government, urging his 
other fellow contestants to team up with a view to 
achieving the desired objective of ensuring good 
governance as well as supporting the management in its 
quest to make the university great.

Comrade Aliyu Abdullahi Mahmud of the Department of 
Business Administration has emerged as the new President 
of the Bayero University Students Union Government 
(SUG).

In a statement by the Dean of the Students Affairs, 
Professor Shamsuddeen Umar, the election which was 
most peaceful and orderly, was for the first time conducted 
via electronic voting.

rd
The election which took place on Tuesday, 3  October, 
2023 saw a massive participation of electorate who voted 

from their comfort zones electronically, was also received 
with great feelings and excitement from all the contestants.
“So far there is no any petition nor complain from any of 
the contestants, this has clearly indicated a whole hearted 
acceptance of the outcome of the election,” said the Dean.
He commended the students and the contestants for the 
peaceful and orderly manner in which they conducted 
themselves, before, during and after the election 
proceedings which is the manifestation of the good 
character in them.

Comrade Aliyu Mahmud Emerges as BUK SUG President
By Lamara Garba

By Lamara Garba 

Faculty of Clinical Sciences Organises Revision Course and Placement 
Examination for 98 Transfer Students from Sudanese Universities



FACULTY OF COMMUNICATION 
The Dean, on behalf of the Faculty I s inviting all members of 
the faculty an interactive (physical) 
Workshop on "Generative Artificial Intelligence: The Future 
of Mass Communication and Journalism"
Objective of the Workshop: Practical benefits of Generative 
AI in teaching and research and revolutionizing the way Mass 
Communication and Journalism are practiced. Generative AI 

is used to create new forms of content, automate tasks, and 
improves the accuracy and efficiency of news gathering. 
Date: Tuesday, 10th, October, 2023
Time: 10: am
Venue: Faculty Board Room
Chair: Prof. Abdallah Uba Adamu
To be facilitated by Isah Ali Musa, Reach Scholar
Digital Forensic Lab. Washington, DC, USA.
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He also commended the commitment and patriotic zeal of 
the staff and lecturers of the Faculty which made other 
institutions to emulate. “With utmost humility, I can vouch 
that BUK's clinical programme is adjudged as one of the 
best in the country," Dr. Mohammed enthused.

Dr. Mohammed thanked the Vice Chancellor, Professor 
Sagir Adamu Abbas for the support rendered to the Faculty 
thereby making it to become the best in the entire Northern 
region.

“The purpose was to boost and develop their capacity in the 
tsangaya system of education,” he added.

Equally, the Center will enter into collaboration with the 
National Commission for Almajiri and out of School 
Children as part of effort to ensure improvement on 
Tsangaya and other related programmes.

In his address, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu 
Abbas, commended the Center for the laudable initiative, 
saying in view of the successes recorded from inception to 
date it has justified its existence.

The Vice Chancellor, who was represented by the 
University Librarian, Dr. Kabir Dahiru Abbas, explained 
the university's foresight of establishing the Center which 
he said was informed by the desire to improve the 
relevance of Qur'anic Scholars and schools (Tsangaya) in 
modern day.
According to him, the Center has been very active and 
impacted positively by creating awareness among 
allarammomi by resetting their mindset towards looking 
into their monumental roles in the society in order to curtail 
the menace attached to almajirci. 
Also speaking, the Executive Secretary of Almajiri and 
Out of School Children Commission, Honourable Ibrahim 
Sha'aban Sharada expressed delight for the existence of the 
Center for Qur'anic Studies and its objectives which are in 
line with the mission and vision of his Commission.
He disclosed that the Commission would soon sign a 
collaboration with the Center with a view to advancing the 
course of Tsangaya system as well as finding solution to 
the problems associated with almajirci.
The Imam of Kano, Emeritus Professor Sani Zaharaddeen 
in his remarks, said the establishment of the Center was the 
best thing that anyone with the interest of improving on 
Qur'anic studies could do. He commended the initiator of 
this noble idea and charged the management never to relebt 
in making the Center active.
Highlight of the event was the presentation of certificate to 
the graduating  Allarammas.

Bayero University's Center for Qur'anic Studies is to 
institute Nigerian University Qur'anic Recitation 
competition specifically for university students, the 
Director of the Center, Professor Ahmad Murtala, has 
disclosed.

th
Speaking on Saturday, 30  September, 2023 at Mahmud 

ndTukur Theatre at the 2  graduation ceremony and award of 
Basic Qur'an and the Ijazah Certificate said the programme 
was aimed at reawakening Qur'anic studies amongst the 
students.

He said already, arrangement has reached advanced stage 
in preparation for instituting the competition which would 
be conducted annually and rotating among universities 
across the country which would be open to all Nigerian 
universities.

There is also another international Warsh Qur'anic 
recitation competition specifically organized to revive the 
age long Warsh mode of recitation in the West African 
Region.

Professor Murtala also revealed that a Special Qur'anic 
Competition for the people with special needs is on the 
pipeline. The competition, he said was designed to cater 
the needs of physically challenged allarammomi and 
memorizers of the Qur'an among them.

BUK's Center for Qur'anic Studies to Institute Nigerian University National Qur'anic Recitation Competition 
… Collaborates with National Almajiri Commission  on Tsangaya Development 

By Lamara Garba

Prof. Ahmad Murtala, Director Centre for Qur’anic Studies 



The Nigerian Arabic Language Village (NALV) 
th

Maiduguri on Thursday 28  September, 2023 led by its 
Director and Chief Executive Officer, Prof. Ibrahim 
Muhammad visited the Vice Chancellor's office in order to 
pay homage and respects once again to the management of 
Bayero University in appreciation of the Vice Chancellor's 
immense generosity to NALV by providing them with 
befitting office accommodations, lecture halls, enabling 
environment  and other facilities needed for the successful 
completion of compulsory immersion program for the nine 
cadets of the Nigerian Defense Academy (NDA). 

Professor Muhammad while briefing the Vice Chancellor 
on the Nigerian Arabic Language Village, highlighted 
some of its vital role of the general superintendence of the 
mandatory language immersion program specifically 
prepared for students pursuing Arabic studies at colleges of 
education and universities across the length and breadth of 
Nigeria. 

Responding, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu 
Abbas, said that his management was in the process of 
finalizing arrangements for students of Bayero University 
specializing in Arabic studies to visit NALV for the 
fulfillment of   requirements of the Language Village.

Professor Abbas described Prof. Muhammad as not only 
brother but a professional colleague who upon assumption 
of office leadership at the Village made Bayero University 
his first point of call and sought for the necessary 
collaborations and partnerships.

While expressing optimism and high hopes that this visit 
will open more avenues and windows for further 
cooperation between the university and the Language 
Village, Prof. Abbas prayed that it would continue to yield 
more dividends. 

Nigerian Arabic Language Village Pays Homage to VC 
By Salisu Inusa Ismail
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While urging other centers to come up with simple 
achievable research agenda, Prof Abbas charged them to 
take a cue from the center for the Centre for Dryland 
Agriculture (CDA) and Africa Center of Excellence for 
Population Health and Policy (ACEPHAP).

Presenting the report to the Vice Chancellor, the Deputy 
Vice Chancellor, Research and Development, who was the 
Chairman of the Committee, Prof. Abdullahi Sule-Kano, 
indicated that their work was to help the University in its 
quest to enhance impactful research activities across 

centres of the University.He then used the occasion to 
thank the University for giving them such high tasking 
assignment and thanked committee members for their 
valuable inputs.
Other members of the Committee included Director DRIP 
Prof. Ibrahim Ahmed Alkali, Director CDA Prof. Jibrin 
Muhammad, Director, ACEPHAP, Prof. Hadiza 
Galadanchi and Deputy Registrar VC's Office, Haruna 
Aliyu who served as Secretary.

By Salisu Inusa Ismail

In an effort to rejuvenate and boost the research 
productivities of the university's centers for  high impact, 
the management of Bayero University under the visionary 
leadership of Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas has injected five 
hundred thousand Naira (N500,000.00) to six top 
performing Centres, totalling Three million Naira (N 
3,000,000.00) as a takeoff research grant as part of a 
deliberate move to revitalize the quality of their research 
outputs.

th
This development was disclosed on Friday 29  September, 
2023 by the Vice Chancellor, Prof Sagir Adamu Abbas in 
his office while receiving a report of the Management 
Committee on the Performance of the University Centers 
of Research.

While commenting on the report, Prof Abbas used the 
occasion to unveil his unwavering commitment and 
resolve to reposition all the research centers in order to 
align with the university's vision and mission. He also 
pointed out that these centers were identified following a 
discreet evaluation into their research activities, hence 
their recognition for exceptional contributions. 

The six grant winning centers were International Institute 
of Islamic Banking and Finance (IIIBF), Aminu Kano 
Center for Democratic Studies (AKCDS) Mubayya, 
Center for Renewable Energy Studies and Technology 
(CREST), Center for Biotechnology Research (CBR), 
Center for Infectious Disease Research (CIDR), and 
Center for Gender Studies (CGS).

BUK Rejuvenates Centres 

DVC, Research and Development& Chairman of the Committee, 
Prof. Abdullahi Sule-Kano presenting the report to the VC, Prof. S. A. Abbas

Nigerian Arabic Language Village & Nigerian Defense Academy 
in a group photograph with BUK Management 
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ACCESS TO EBSCOHOST DATABASE
This is to inform the University community that, Bayero 
University, Kano has been selected as one of the 
beneficiary Institutions for TETFund Online Resources 
Access (E-books and E-journals) Programme via 
EBSCOHOST DATABASE called “Aggregated Journal 
Library” subscription (AJLS ).http://ajls.ng

In this regard, the University Library hereby requests the 
Deans and HODs to furnish it with profile details of their 
academic staff and students (Full Name, Phone Number 
and Email) for creating the login details for them to use 

the Database.

Presently, over 1,200 login entries have been created 
for the Deans, HODs and some of the academic staff 
and students.

For further enquiry, please contact Dr. Muhammad 
Salihu Zubair, Head, Information Communication 
Technology Department   -   +234-8036557705 or 
email mszubair.lib@buk.edu.ng

Signed:
University Librarian

(2) Mustafa Ibrahim, Deputy Registrar, Advancement Office 
nvites members of the University community to the wedding 
fatiha of his son, Engr. Ibrahim Mustafa and his fiancee, Fatima 
Adamu Abdulkadir, scheduled as follows:

thDate: Saturday, 7  October, 2023
Time: 11:00am prompt
Venue: Central Mosque Azare, Katagum LGA, Bauchi State

(1) Malam Sheriff A. Ahmed, Director Vice Chancellor's Office 
invites members of the University community to the wedding 
fatiha of his daughter, Hamdiyya (Fatima) Sheriff Ahmed and 
her groom, Nasser Yussif Alhassan, scheduled as follows:

thDate: Friday, 13  October, 2023
Time: 1:30pm (Immediately after Jauma'a Prayer)
Venue: BUK Juma'a Mosque, New Campus 

Topic: Analysis of Ecosystem Services Value(ESV) of Urban Green 
Spaces In Kano Metropolis
(PhD. Progress report l)
Chairperson: Prof. Ahmad Ibrahim Maigari

thDate: Wednesday 11  October, 2023.
Time: 10.00am prompt 
Venue: Departmental seminar room
Note: Attendance to seminars is compulsory to all MSc I MSc II PhD I 
and II

Department of Public Law: Monthly Seminar 
Topic: Climate Change and Intellectual Property Protection: 
Understanding the Conceptual Dichotomy Between Public and 
Private Goods and Theoretical Foundation of the Global Fight 
Against Climate Change
Presenter: Mallam Abdulmumini Shuaibu Abdulllahi
Date: 05/10/2023
Time: 2:00pm
Venue: HoD's Office

Department of Environmental Management: PhD 
SEMINAR Series 

st1  Presenter: Ali Bala 
Topic: Assessment of Water Sanitation And Hygiene Approaches In 
The Face of Insurgency In Maiduguri Metropolis
(PhD. Progress report 1)
Chairperson: Dr. Ahmed Fate Ali

nd2  Presenter: Auwal Haruna Ismail
Topic: Scrap Metal Waste And It's socio-economic Impact In Kano 
Metropolis
(PhD. Progress report l)
Chairperson: Dr. Ahmed Fate Ali

rd3  Presenter: Yusuf Abdurrahaman
Topic: Bacteriological Assessment of Groundwater Quality In Kano 
Metropolis
(PhD. Research Proposal seminar II)
Chairperson: Prof. M.K Yerima
4th Presenter: Ibrahim Jibrin Abubakar

DEPARTMENTAL SEMINARS

Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas, FMAN

http://ajls.ng/
mailto:mszubair.lib@buk.edu.ng

